Town of Killingly
Public Safety Commission
Meeting Minutes
February 26, 2020

1. Call to order
Chairperson, Amy Shatney called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call
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Members Present: Amy Shatney, Scott Clifford, Maurice Knorr, Tammy
Wakefield
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Alternate Member Present: Mark Lefebvre g
Members Absent with Notification: Chad Faucher

Others Present: Mary Calorio, Town Manager, Ray Wood, Town Council
Liaison,

S. Clifford made a motion to seat Alternate Mark Lefebvre as a regular member
for this meeting. M. Knorr seconded the motion, passed unanimously.

. Adoption of Minutes

S. Clifford requested the minutes of January 29, 2020 be amended to reflect that

he was absent. A motion was made by M. Lefebvre to accept the minutes of the

January 29, 2020 meeting as amended. Motion seconded by S. Clifford, passed 4-
0-1. T. Wakefield abstained.

. Citizen Participation and Correspondence — none

. Old Business

a) Education Campaign Regarding Phone Scams Targeting Community — Town
Manager Calorio distributed the material received from the Federal Trade

Commission. Members expressed interest in have additional booklets ordered
to be distributed to locations around Town.

b) The Bloom Initiative - Town Manager Calorio distributed the materials
received by Taylor deGraffenried of Salvation Army. Members expressed

interest in having the information put up at the board near Pizza Pizzazz and

on the River Trail. Town Manager Calorio will have the information
distributed around Town.
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6. New Business

a) Presentation on Phone Scams by Donna Bronwell — Donna discussed with the
members situations in which she has experienced scam attempts.

b) School Bus Awareness Campaign - Members discussed what type of
information they should pull together. T. Wakefield offered to research other



campaigns for materials to consider. Members discussed having a Public
Safety Commission table at events like Spring Fest, Bike Night and Tomato
Festival to distribute the brochures. Members request pricing for a banner for
a booth. Town Manager Calorio will research pricing. A. Shatney
recommended creating an interactive survey for people to take at the booth.

7. Council Member Reports
Councilor R. Wood reported to the Commission the actions taken by the Town
Council at the February meeting.

8. Other - A. Shatney mentioned the busses leaving Ellis do not stop for
oncoming traffic at the end of the day. There are many near misses. Town
Manager Calorio will have the police check into this.

9. Adjournment
A motion was made by T. Wakefield to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 pm. It
was seconded by M. Lefebvre and passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,
Mary T. Calorio

Town Manager

Town of Killingly



